
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 
Westbrook Village Pickleball Club


February 9, 2023


Present:	 	 Vince Lodato (President)

	 	 	 Nancy Millard (Vice President)

	 	 	 Skip Desaulniers (Treasurer)

	 	 	 Karin Millner (Secretary)


	 	 	 Dianne Doerschel (Webmaster)


MEMBER COMMENTS 

Steve Merkovich spoke to the meeting about his run for HOA board member.  He is a current 
member and would like to continue his presence on the board as a pickleball supporter.  
Members should mark their ballots with the number of votes they are giving the candidate.  A 
check mark will count as a no vote.


CALL TO ORDER/QUORUM VALIDATION 

Vince called the meeting to order with a quorum at 1:06 pm


NOTES FROM MEETING OF VINCE AND KAREN JONES, HOA PRESIDENT 

NCAA Women’s Golf tournament Feb 25-27

	 There will be no parking in the lot between the courts and the golf course.  You can park 
	 on the east side of the courts or in front of the rec center.  However, the car show will be 
	 held in the FALC parking lot so parking will be limited.


2024 Projects

	 Suggested projects are center court padding and concrete decking where there is 	 	
	 currently gravel.


Fund raising

	 The pickleball club will not promote any non club fundraising efforts per HOA rules.


COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Jamboree 	 Kelly Lodato reported a jamboree will be held on May 6.


Social	 	 Deb Desaulniers- A sub committee of the social committee will plan the annual 	 	
	 	 party.

	 	 The social committee will host a luau party on March 31st.  There will be a 	 	
	 	 catered dinner and a band.  Registration with payment will be done online and is 
	 	 available now.


	 	 A master calendar for October, November, January, February, March and April 	 	
	 	 will be organized in the fall.




	 	 Membership	 Dianne Doerschel reported 473 members.  Unpaid members will 	 	
	 	 be removed once the dues deadline has passed to clarify actual number of club 		
	 	 members.


ADVISORY COUNCIL - WE HEARD YOU! 

Balls 	 	 Members like the availability of balls at the courts, however an email will go out 	 	
	 	 stating that players should only take 1 or 2 at a time.


APPL	 	 In the future no more than 2 matches should be scheduled at the same time.

	 	 Hosting team will be responsible for cleaning up court area after matches.


Clock	 	 Vince has submitted a maintenance request for a clock to be hardwired inside 	 	
	 	 the ramada.


Emergency Parking   Golf Club manager will decided what will be done with parking lot.


Lost and Found	 A maintenance request has been submitted for a container on each side 		
	 	 	 of courts for lost and found items.  Wayne Baxter suggested we place 	 	
	 	 	 paddles left at courts in the chest.


TREASURER’S REPORT 

	 	 Skip reported the balance of $16,830 as of January 31st. The books have been 	 	
	 	 successfully audited by Sil Maiorana.


IN APPRECIATION 

Jeannine Dubois	 The club thanked Jeannine for her work on the very successful Annual 	 	
	 	 	 Party.

Dianne Doershcel	 Some history of all the different positions and volunteer work that Dianne 
	 	 	 has done over the years was read.  The club thanked her.


Meeting was adjourned at 2:20pm

Minutes submitted by Karin Millner, February 11, 2023


